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basis. Matters raised in those reports were also discussed at the monthly Steering
Committee meetings. In general, at such meetings 1 woutd speak to my most recent report
and then there would be an opportunity for discussion of issues arising from my report.

Copies of my Steering Committee Reports were also provided to the Strategic Program
Office (SPO) and to representatives of the Solution Design Authority (SDA) within
CorpTech, whose function it was to manage the delivery of the SSSP on behalf of the
State. The SPO was led bylohn Beeston and the SDA was led by Terry Burns (who later
went to QHEST).

I have been provided with copies of my Steering Committee Reports far the period from 8
February 2008 until late June 2008, by IBM's lawyers, Ashutst.

I have reviewed my Steering Committee Reports in preparing this statement.

CHANGES OF ROLE
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When [ agreed to take on the role of Pragram Director in November 2007, [ did so on the
basis that I would be taking Long Service Leave in mid-2008 and that I would be replaced

as Program Director. However, I later deferred my Long Service Leave to 2009,

From about April 2008, 1 was considering resigning from the position of Program Director,
in part because the relationship with parts of CorpTech, and Mr Beeston in particular, had
become very difficult. Whilst I had no difficulty working with Mr Burns, I perceived that Mr
Beestan was becoming increasingly adversarial in his approach to IBM. In my view, a
program as large and as comptex as the SSSP was only likely to be successful if 1BM,

CorpTech and other agencies were able to work together in a collaborative way.

During 2008, I was also involved as a witness in a NSW legal dispute in relation to an IT
contract involving NI This matter was starting to require an increasing
amount of my time and was adding to the pressure on me as SSSP Program Director.

In about early May 2008, 1 met with Peter Munro and asked to be removed as Program
Director. Mr Munro started the search for a suitable replacement. Bill Doak, a senior
Partner working for IBM in New Zealand, was soon identified as my replacement but it took

some time for him to transition into the role.

In June 2008, Mr Doak took over the role of SSSP Program Director. There was a
handover period during which I was able to bring him up to speed on the issues affecting
the program. I then went on leave in July 2008, at which tima I had no continuing role in
the SSSP.

In about July 2008, Chris Prebble left as Project Director of the QHIC Project and Tom Bell

took over that role for a short time.






























































